
 

Library Note: We have a great library of books and DVD’s 
downstairs. All are welcome to use it. Donations are accepted. 
Thank you Ron and Vurra for looking after it. 
 

E-mail Mix UP: 
There once was an Illinois man who left the snow-filled 
streets of Chicago for a vacation in Florida. His wife was on 
a business trip and was planning to meet him there the next 
day. 
When he reached his hotel, he decided to send his wife a 

quick e-mail. Unable to find the scrap of paper on which he 
had written her e-mail address, he did his best to type it in 
from memory. 
Unfortunately, he missed one letter, and his note was 
directed instead to an elderly preacher's wife, whose 
husband had passed away only the day before. When the 

grieving widow checked her e-mail, she took one look at the 
monitor, let out a piercing scream, and fainted to the floor. 
At the sound, her family rushed into the room and saw this 
note on the screen: 
"Dearest Wife, 
I know you are surprised to hear from me. I've just arrived 

and have been checked in. I see that everything 
has been prepared for your arrival tomorrow. Looking 
forward to seeing you then! 
Hope your journey is as uneventful as mine was. 
P.S. Sure is hot down here! 
 

 
 
Contacts: 
Elders: 
Jim MacDonald – 519-870-4686 
Chris Neil – 519-227-0036 

 
Treasurer: Bob Heywood – 519-643-6779 
 
Bulletin: Martha Heywood – 519-868-0874 
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Sundays this Month: 
Worship Service: 9:30 a.m. 
Fellowship time 10:30 a.m. -socially distant please 
Family Bible Hour 11:00 a.m. 

Date Speaker Chair Piano Jr SS Greeters 

Feb 6 Charles Gingerich Bob Chris Martha Laverne 

Feb 13 John Bennett Jim Laura Bev John 

Feb 20 John Aldom Chris Bob Laura Carling 

Feb 27 John Aldom Graham Vurra Anne Jim N 

Mar 6 Tim Harden Bob Chris Martha Laverne 

COVID Update: Exeter Bible Fellowship encourages everyone 
to follow public health measures to keep our community safe.  
We ask that when we gather be sure to do the following: 
Stay home if you are sick. Read the screening questions upon 
entrance. 
Broadcasts: Our broadcasts are livestreamed weekly. 
Subscribe to our youtube channel and watch the service LIVE  
The broadcasts can also be seen on Hay Television channel 1 at 
9:00 a.m. Sunday Mornings 
They can also be seen on our facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/ExeterBibleFellowship 
(Don’t forget to “like” our page)or on our website: 
exeterbiblefellowship.ca 
Coffee Time Snack: 

Social distancing rules are in effect during coffee/snack time. 
Please maintain a distance of at least two metres when you are 
downstairs. Wash your hands before and after having 
coffee/snack. 
February – Melanie 

March -- Laura 
 
Upcoming Events:   
Wednesday Evenings: Prayer and Bible study at the chapel 
every Wednesday evening at 7:00 p.m. We are doing a study 
on the Book of Jonah.  Remember you can also join by 
Zoom. We hope to see you there! 
Zoom Info: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/ 7053366289?pwd= 
bWQ0a3lHdFpEUEZ3OUVKRDQwR3JkZz 09 
Meeting ID: 705 336 6289 

Passcode: 4AcRj9 
We can email you the link if you like. 
 
Habitat for Humanity Opportunity: 
If you are interested in volunteering in any capacity with the 

Habitat build in Hensall please contact Chris Neil. They can use 
all levels of experience (including none). This is a practical way 
to show God's love and help those in our community. 

 
Praise: 
Jim Finlay is home and recovering after being hospitalized with 
an infection in December and again in January. He is feeling 
much better! That’s not the way to start your retirement Jim! 

After 5 years, Jack has started a new chemo regime and we are 
delighted to report that he is having a much better physical 
response to his NEW cocktail of Chemotherapy: he is able to sleep 
more at night; his taste buds & appetite are better; he's not feeling 
as tired; and there is much less nausea, so far. 

 
Prayer Requests: 
There is a prayer box at the back of the chapel. Prayer cards are 
located in the chairs. 
Pray for our nation and the world as we all go through this pandemic. 
Jack and Mae as Jack continues his cancer treatments in Sault Ste 
Marie.  
Greta Zwaan  
Elsie Ennis  
Gerry & Mary DeBoer 
Mary Gardiner 
Anne Finlay  
Jim Finlay 
Garry Kline 
Marilyn Dykeman 
Ron Rosborough 
Marilyn’s daughter Lori Triebner 
Famela Baruado-waiting for her daughter Franky to get clearance 
to come to Canada from the Philippines to join her here. As of the 
printing of this bulletin, the waiting continues. 
 
February  Birthdays and Anniversaries: 

Feb 9 – Happy Birthday Anne Finlay 

Feb 10 – Happy Birthday Gary Heywood 

Feb 10 – Happy Birthday Bob Heywood 

Feb 12 – Happy Birthday Eleanor Beaver 

Feb 12 – Happy Birthday Starr Bachert 

Feb 18 – Happy 22nd Anniversary Bob & Martha Heywood 

Feb 25 – Happy Birthday Laura Macdonald 

 

Food Bank 

There is a box at the back of the chapel for Food Bank donations. 
The items are brought to the Food Bank at the end of every 
month.  We appreciate what you give! 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/%207053366289?pwd=%20bWQ0a3lHdFpEUEZ3OUVKRDQwR3JkZz%2009
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/%207053366289?pwd=%20bWQ0a3lHdFpEUEZ3OUVKRDQwR3JkZz%2009

